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Anchor Lines
A few months ago, we began discussing God’s mission 
here at St. James and whether we are on the right path: 
do we need additional space for fellowship, meetings, 
and classrooms? Many of you have asked whether we 
are still talking and planning. The short answer is that 
we are beginning to resume the conversation after it 
was put on pause back in March, when my health 
issues came to light. Allow me to bring you up to speed: 

In January and February, we conducted a feasibility 
study through Horizons Stewardship. As you may 
recall, surveys were shared to help us better 
understand the thoughts of the parish on the proposed 
$15 million dollar revitalization and expansion project. 
At the March 16 vestry meeting, the vestry, school 
board, parish staff, and finance committee met with 
Kristine Miller from Horizons Stewardship to discuss 
her findings. 

On the very positive side, the survey results indicated 
there is significant support for our parish leadership, 
the direction we are heading, and that most people feel 
a strong sense of connection to St. James. The majority 
of those who responded to the survey (76%) believe the 
proposed plans support God’s mission for our parish. 
and that a majority (69%) would financially support an 
endeavor like the one we are discussing. However, 
most who responded (74%) feel that, while nearly 
everything we discussed is part of God’s mission for us, 
the $15 million goal is larger than we can currently 
afford. Nearly 100% of the survey results expressed a 
goal of around $5.5—7 million is likely a more 
attainable goal. In the gospel of Luke, Jesus reminds us 
to plan for what we can afford. So this is where we 
currently are - reviewing the feedback from the fall so 
that we might better prioritize our “needs” versus our 
“wants”.  

Our next steps will be to revisit with WAV Architects to 
seek more affordable solutions, and to cultivate and 
solicit more leadership from the parish. This is an 
exciting time to be a part of our church community on 
the hill, with opportunities abounding for people 
looking to get involved- “the harvest is plentiful but the 
laborers few”. We need your help. 

Since I’m talking about the survey, let me start a 
second section, because many of you wanted to know 
more about our school. How is it funded? What portion 
of the project is for “us” and what is for “them”? What 
are the long-range plans for the school? First, there is 
no “us” or “them”. The school is a ministry of St. James 
Episcopal Church, no different than the Meal Ministry, 
Altar Guild, Outreach Committee, etc. Money collected 
by the school is church income; money paid by the 
school is church expense. 

The school itself was initially formed with two basic 
ministry goals: outreach and evangelism. Outreach is 
covered by offering high quality, well-rounded, 
Christian education to any child, regardless of what 
they can afford. This means that each year the school 
will break even, with the exception of money it sets 
aside for the scholarship fund. In 2022-2023, “we” 
awarded outreach funds in the amount of $72,000 for 
scholarship assistance. The school is currently 
scheduled to award $46,000 for scholarship assistance 
during the 2023-24 school year. That reduction has 
more to do with a lack of space than a lack of 
enrollment. With evangelism, our church school 
provides the love of Jesus Christ each and every day to 
children who might otherwise never see the inside of a 
church, including children from other denominations, 
faith backgrounds, and even atheists. God grants us an 
opportunity through the school to reach outside the 
walls of our church, and even bring new families into 
our midst.  

The long range plan for our school (the only Episcopal 
school in Baldwin County) is to extend through 6th 
grade onsite here at St. James, with the hopes of 
finding an offsite location in the future to take the 
school through 12th grade. 

I thank you for your continued prayers and thoughtful 
consideration of these plans for our parish as we 
consider our path forward and God’s plans for our 
mission.  

In Christ’s love,

A leer from e rector…

http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Vacation Bible School 2023

Thank you!
VBS 2023 was a huge success thanks to our “stellar” 

volunteers! Children of all ages enjoyed an outer 
space-themed VBS with fun activities all over the 

church campus. Our 5th and 6th graders, aka “Service 
Squad” visited various locations in the community to 

help with service projects. 
We are grateful for the time, creativity, and energy 

supplied by our amazing adult and youth volunteers! 

http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Parish News & Events

There’s a new St. James cookbook in the works! We need your recipes, and 
it’s easy to submit them—see instructions below. Orders are being taken now. 
Simply fill out the form below and return it to the church office along with 
payment. 

Have you heard? 

http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Parish & Diocesan News 

It’s HOT! The church office A/C is currently down and we are anxiously awaiting its 
repair. Do you have a window unit air conditioner you wouldn’t mind lending us? We 
are well-stocked with fans, but would appreciate a couple window units to cool things 
off during these record temps. Any units borrowed will be returned promptly as soon 
as repairs are made. Thank you!

http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Youth News 

Natalie Smi 
Director of Children’s and Youth Ministries

stjameseyc@stjamesfairhope.org

St. James welcomes new
Director of Children’s and Youth Ministries!

Natalie is thrilled to join the St. James staff and 
has many fun opportunities coming for our 
children and youth!

Look for children and youth news in our weekly 
Anchor Lines Update email that is sent every 
Friday, as well as our monthly Anchor Lines 
Newsletter.

Want to be sure you don’t miss any upcoming 
events? Join Natalie’s GroupMe by using the QR 
code below. 

Questions? 
Natalie can be reached at the email above or by 
calling the church office at 251.928.2912

mailto:stjameseyc@stjamesfairhope.org
http://www.stjameschurch.org
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School News 

I am delighted to share that St. James School’s 5th year of  summer camp is off  to another great start! We have had 
maximum attendance each week and have enjoyed having new and returning campers this summer. Through our 
summer camp program, we have been able to reach out to many of  our parish families, and new families within our 
community. The campers have enjoyed weekly themes and we finished week three with a joint camp between VBS and 
school camp. Our camp counselors have been remarkable role models and have led the way to a great summer for all of  
our campers. Each day they bring fun and energy while keeping us safe.   Thanks to all of  our counselors and the entire 
staff  who have helped make this summer a success! 

Although we have been in full summer camp mode, we are continuing to move forward planning and preparing for the 
start of  the new school year. Once again, renovations are being made to Wilson Hall to allow optimal classroom space.  

As St. James School continues to grow, there are always opportunities for your involvement. During the school year 
volunteers are needed for various events and van drivers for field trips. We are always looking for special talent to share 
with our children. You can sign-up at Rally Day or call the school office at (251) 928-2912. 

Thank you, 
Shelley Miller 

We ❤  our 
camp counselors! 

(Some of our counselors 
are pictured at left)

http://www.stjameschurch.org
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From the Communications office…
Prayer List - Need to add someone to the St. James Prayer List? It’s simple. Fill out a Prayer 
Request Card that can be found in the narthex of the church, chapel, or the church office. You may 
also call the office or email Leslie at communications@stjamesfairhope.org Please note that when 
adding someone to the prayer list, we ask that you have their permission in order that we may be 
respectful of privacy. 
Prayer List Updates - If you are currently on the prayer list and would like to be removed, please 
email Leslie or call the church office. Names are generally left on the list for 2 months, unless 
otherwise requested.

From the Office 

From the Finance office…

mailto:communications@stjamesfairhope.org
http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Weekly Recurring Schedule 
SUNDAYS: 

8:30 AM Holy Eucharist in the Church 
10:30 AM* Holy Eucharist in the Church *also online 
Children’s Chapel at 10:30 AM 
Nursery available at both services 

MONDAYS 
9:30 - 10:30 AM Gentle Yoga, Green Hall 

WEDNESDAYS:  
7:30 AM  Holy Eucharist, Chapel 
12:30 PM Centering Prayer 

THURSDAYS:  
5:45 PM Yoga, Green Hall 
7:00 PM Chess, Green Hall 

3rd SUNDAY of the Month:  
9:30 - 10:30 AM   Breakfast 
7:00 PM - Compline on 6/18 

For staff email addresses or other contact information, go to the 
About Us tab on our website at stjamesfairhope.org  
or click here for St. James Staff.

860 North Section Street
Fairhope, AL 36532

251- 928-2912 phone
www.stjamesfairhope.org
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ANCHOR LINES DEADLINE: THE NEXT ANCHOR LINES WILL BE PUBLISHED  AUGUST  9,  2023.  PLEASE EMAIL INFORMATION TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE NEXT 
ISSUE TO COMMUNICATIONS@STJAMESFAIRHOPE.ORG, NO LATER THAN 5:00 PM ON THE THURSDAY PRIOR TO THE PUBLISHED DATE.
READ THE ANCHOR LINES ONLINE—Call the church office or email communications@stjamesfairhope.org and request to be added to the distribution list. In 
addition, the newsletter is available on the website at www.stjamesfairhope.org.

OUR VESTRY 

Jeanie Smith, Senior Warden 
Lauren Arington, Junior Warden 

Mary Mullins Redditt, Clerk 
Katie Smith, Treasurer 

Class of 2023 
Bebe Goetter 
Earl Jackson 
Chris Nelson 

Class of 2024 
Ben Codding 
Peter Gaillard 
Laura Jones 

Matthew Myrick 

Class of 2025 
Margaret Cadden 

Tracy Corte 
Jim Daniell 

Dee Gambill 

Rev. De Freeman, Rector

Rev. Forbes Sirmon, Associate Priest

Rev. Amanda Dosher, Associate Priest

OUR CLERGY

Parish Office 
Hours 

Monday - Thursday 
8:30 AM - 5:00 PM 
Friday ~  CLOSED

A N C H O R  L I N E S

Save the dates 
for Rally Days!
August 20th  
and 27th

http://www.stjamesfairhope.org
http://stjamesfairhope.org
https://www.stjamesfairhope.org/staff.html
mailto:communications@stjamesfairhope.org
mailto:communications@stjamesfairhope.org
http://www.stjamesfairhope.org
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